Date: Tue, 20 Feb 2007 16:31:52 +0100

From: Tom Wegelius <Tom.Wegelius@cern.ch>

To: Ian Crotty <Ian.Crotty@cern.ch>,

    Matti Tiirakari <Matti.Tiirakari@cern.ch>

Cc: Tom Wegelius <Tom.Wegelius@cern.ch>,

    Patrick Muffat <Patrick.Muffat@cern.ch>

Subject: RE: FW: Export sur IRAN,

    Ordonnance sur le contrôle des biens (OCB) du 25.06.1997 (SR946.202.1)

Parts/Attachments:

   1 Shown   ~185 lines  Text

   2            1 MB     Application, "Newsletter Februar07_f.pdf"

   3          574 KB     Application, "News.pdf"

----------------------------------------

Dear Ian,

Referring to our phone conversation today and to your message below, I

understand your deception and frustration but we feel the same way as this

situation is not ideal for anyone. We must however follow strictly the official

procedures and SECO's instructions. I understood that the highest level of

CERN's direction is involved, and I hope it would make things easier but facing

the political situation between Iran and the rest of the World, the effect is

not what we would expect. SECO would most certainly take into consideration the

importance of this project but they have to follow the rules as well.

As for all sensitive export licences, especially in this particular case, the

END-USER CERTIFICATE is requested from the receiver in Iran.

A recent bulletin received from a transport company confirms again some changes

in the SECO's documents (see attachment). I have to download the new formular

and this formular must then be sent to IRAN for signature and approval. The News

bulletin from SECO gives a reminder on the Iran-situation (3.) and the new

certificate (2.).

I hope you undertand that we could not take any actions before technical experts

(J. Ellis and Ian Crotty) had controlled and verified that the described

material is not found on the SECO's lists (annexe 2 and annexe 3). Unfortunately

we are not qualified to make such technical research to identify the material.

Nevertheless, we must submit the complete list to SECO for control.

I have now your description of the project and the result of your research (your

message dated 13.02. addressed to Matti Tiirakari) but as mentionned above, we

still need to get the Certificate of End-Use.

Best regards

Tom Wegelius

-----Original Message-----

From: Ian Crotty

Sent: mardi, 20. février 2007 15:48

To: Tom Wegelius; Matti Tiirakari

Hello Matti and Tom

Thank you for the new details from SECO. I must admit to not yet having read

them.

I have just learnt from Tom that we also need a document from the Institute in

Iran saying what their intentions are concerning this material. I am afraid I

did not interpret this from your ,Matti's, mail.

It appears that, despite significant delays on my part, now I have made what I

understood to be the relevant input we are still no closer to getting this

material out of CERN. I would like to say that I am not shipping this material

as some private venture but rather as part of a CERN wide policy of

collaboration with IPM in Iran.

This is confirmed by the MOU with CMS as forwared to you from K. Aspola on

19 Jan 07.

In addition this ideas are reaffirmed by the attached Memo from John Ellis.

The rules as put down by SECO in Bern are I assume based on what the UN has

agreed upon. So based on J. Ellis's search through the UN documents and my

search through the SECO document it would appear quite reasonable to conclude

that we are not exporting material liable to be used in some untoward

application.

 I agreed to hold off over the weekend but now I feel it is time to move on. I

hope you agree and we can get this small box off to them.

Tahnking you in advance

 On Fri, 19

Jan 2007, Matti Tiirakari wrote:

> Hi Ian,

>

> I am very sorry for the delay in the documentation preparations for your

shipment bound to Iran. Anyhow, I discussed with Tom again yesterday and got the

details, which he had received from Bern (see the email below dd 23rd Oct. 2006

- this has literally taken too much time - I do agree!).

>

> Anyhow, let's try to get the cargo out now ASAP. As you can see from the

French text, Seco Bern is asking a description of LHC and use of the material to

be exported to Iran, before we can proceed with the license request (en

décrivant en détails les buts de ce projet LHC)and (Toutefois une déclaration

d'utilisation (DU) de l'exportateur ainsi qu'un Statement of End-use (ES) et une

déscription d'entreprise de l'utilisateur final / temporaire devra être joint à

votre dossier).

>

> Hence, a description of LHC is not a problem, I can issue that for the

request, but the description of the use in Iran for this material you have to

write. If you have a MOU (for the collaboration with the institute in Iran, it

could be copied from that, in case not, please write a short memo of the

project). Naturally that fact, that all this equipment will be returned to CERN

in Switzerland after use in Iran, should be confirmed and helps the license

release from Bern.

>

> I hope I am not asking too much from you, but I do not have not technical

knowledge concerning the future use of the material on your behalf.

>

> Please call me in case you don't or even if do agree.

>

> ThanksMatti

>

> Ps. Once again my sincere apologies for the delay in tackling this

> issue (by our shipping section)

>

> -----Original Message-----

> From: Tom Wegelius

> Sent: Thursday, January 18, 2007 11:32 AM

> To: Matti Tiirakari

> Subject: FW: Export sur IRAN, Ordonnance sur le contrôle des biens

> (OCB) du 25.06.1997 (SR946.202.1)

> Importance: High

>

>

> FYI

>

> -----Original Message-----

